Snow Job

Vol. 7, No. 2 North Lake Tahoe

MT. MCKINLEY CLIMBS FEATURED IN PRESENTATION AT NOVEMBER 3 MEETING

The Nov. 3 general meeting at 7:30 p.m. will feature a slide presentation of two climbs on Mt. McKinley (or Denali, if you prefer) by local mountaineer Dave Nettle, who is also a member of the China-Everest 1987 team.

The slide show will present two aspects of climbing McKinley: the less technical West Buttress route, which features a skiing approach, and the more difficult Cassin Ridge, which is one of the major alpine walls in North America.

Dave will talk about his trips up the 20,320 foot peak and the problems and differences of the two approaches. He will also speak about the China-Everest 1987 Expedition of which he is a member. The Everest expedition consists of a small team of American climbers, eight to be exact, who will attempt to climb the north face of Everest, from the China side in the Fall of 1987. The team include well-known climbers such as John Roskelley and Greg Sapp. No American team has scaled Everest from the north face.

The talk and discussion will begin at approximately 8 p.m. following a brief amount of team business. The public is invited to attend, as always, and bring a friend.

The meeting will be held at Granlibakken beginning at 7:30 p.m. See you there.

OMNIPOTENT MISSING

Equipment Committee Chair Randy Osterhuber reports that the team's two-person tent, the Omnipotent, is missing in action. Although the team keeps a detailed record of our equipment, the flurry of activity during searches and trainings makes it possible for equipment to become unaccounted for, such as with the Omnipotent. It's a yellow and blue two-person tent, very lightweight and excellent to use during blizzard conditions. They don't make them like this one anymore. It's, like, irreplaceable. Check your closets, packs and car trunks. Information leading to the reacquisition of the tent will be rewarded with the satisfaction of knowing that the tent will again be put to good use. Contact Randy if you find the tent. Thank you very much.

TRAININGS SET FOR NOVEMBER

November 1986

The next training will be Thursday, Nov. 13 at 9 a.m. Tod Lloyd is organizing the training, which is a medical-type training. All ability levels of skiers are invited to participate. Bring skis, search/day pack, first-aid kit or supplies, and a sack lunch. Participants should meet at the summit of Mt. Rose Highway. Look for Tod or other team members standing around near the edge of the road.

The following training is Sunday, Nov. 30 and will be conducted by maestro Randy Osterhuber. Randy will lead the group on a ski tour to Snow Mountain, which is south of Kingvale. The details will be announced at the next general meeting, but you can be sure it will be an early start and an all-day ski.

On Dec. 11 TNSAR has a joint training with the El Dorado Sheriff's Department at Sierra Ski Ranch. The Thursday mock search exercise will be centered in the Huckleberry Flat area. Cross-country skiers and snowmobilers will be participating. Training committee chairman Scott Schroepfer will offer details as they become available.

The Dec. 28 training will be a David Fenimore production, and if you think we have information on that, you're dreaming.

DONATIONS RECEIVED

The Tahoe Nordic Search and Rescue Team, Inc. has received some donations over the past few months. Without donations such as these, we could not function as we do now. Donations are used to purchase new equipment, replace or repair worn-out equipment, fund education projects such as the Winter Survival Brochure and community winter awareness seminars, trainings and more.

Recently we've received donations from the Tahoe-Sierra State Parks Association, the Truckee-Tahoe Airport (from money raised during the Truckee Airshow this year), and the Bernie Kingery Fund received a donation from Edward and Gloria Crum of New Jersey. Thank you all for the wonderful donations.

SAR OPENER RATED A-1

A great time was had by all. The first annual SAR Opener was a success, with 30 people participating in the "training" Oct. 18.

The emphasis was on fun, and that's what they had. The day started with a series of "problems" for each of the three teams to solve. By solving each problem the team would advance closer to the end of the exercise, and the barbeque. The exercises included compass work, map work, communications work (with the help of Bob Williams and Bob Dobbins and the communications van), avalanche transceiver practice and evidence-locating practice.

"The SAR Opener was a resounding success, it exceeded all our expectations. Scott and Debra Schroepfer and Mike and Kimberly Hogan were a tremendous help in organizing the day," Scoop Remenih said. The exercise, which was really a mixture of a light training and social event, was held in Blackwood Canyon, with a few new people attending. The barbeque was held in a picnic area in a small clearing hidden from view of the road. The activity got lots of interest going and was a great way to start off the year, Team President Doug Read said. Doug didn't get home until midnight. A full report will be forthcoming at the general meeting Nov. 3.

NEW COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS

Yes, it's official. Barbara Sutherland is the new Dispatch Committee Chairperson, which was announced at the last general meeting. Barbara has been a member of the committee for many years and a very valuable asset during search call-outs.

The importance of the Dispatch Committee should not be underestimated, it's one of the essential ingredients in facilitating a speedy response to a search call.

Mike Hogan, TNSAR board member, Truck Committee Chairperson and a long-time member of the Education Committee is the new Education Committee Chairperson. The committee decided that at its October meeting. Congratulations Mike and Barbara, and thanks.

QUESTIONNAIRE YIELDS INTERESTING ANSWERS

The membership quesitonnaires mailed last month have been coming in steadily, with about 40 returned so far. The comments we have received are very helpful and will be implemented where possible. If you haven't sent yours in yet, there's still time. Some of the more provocative comments may be shared with the rest of the team at the Nov. 3 general meeting at Granlibakken. And thanks to all who have returned their questionnaires.

SKI SEASON STARTS THIS MONTH

Yes, ski season will most likely be starting this month at the ski resorts, depending on how much snow there is on the ground. With areas like Boreal Ridge trying to open on Halloween every year and the rest shooting for Thanksgiving or earlier, be sure to have your ski equipment, search goodies and packs out of the closet, dusted off and ready to roll.

LAST CHANCE FOR TRUCK TIRE BIDS

The November general meeting is the last chance to submit a bid on the tires that came off the team truck this fall. The tires are in great condition, less than 5,000 miles. They came off 15" Toyota rims, for the exact size contact Mike Hogan or see the tires at the meeting Nov. 3. There are five tires, radial mud and snows. Bids may be submitted at the meeting or sent to TNSAR Truck Tires, P.O. Box 7703, Tahoe City, CA 95730. Any and all bids may be refused.

GREAT SKI RACE PLANNING UNDERWAY

It's only four months to the Great Ski Race (March 1). Planning for the event has already started, and everyone will be pleased to know that through the efforts of Scoop Remenih and Larry Sevison, Kassbohrer's Valley Engineering/Sierra Division has donated a Pisten Bully 130 with track setting tiller for use in setting the track for the Great Ski Race. Scoop spent a good deal of time compiling letters of support from Alpine Meadows. Northstar, Squaw Valley and others for the use of the Pisten Bully. Speaking of the Great Ski Race, now is the time for us to come up with sponsors for the race. Any ideas?

TNSAR OFFICERS

PRESIDENT Doug Read
VICE-PRESIDENT Tony Remenih
SECRETARY David Fenimore
TREASURER Nanci Northway
DIDECTORS Ready Octobalog Scott Schroenfer
DIRECTORS Randy Osterhuber, Scott Schroepfer
Mike Hogan, Mike Wolterbeek

COMMITTEE CHAIDS

COMMITTEE CHAIRS		
Education	Mike Hogan	
Dispatch	Barbara Sutherland	
Training	Scott Schroepter	
Equipment	. Kandy Osterhuber	
Fundraising	Phil Maloney	
Thiokols	Scoop Remenih	
Trucking	Mike Hogan	
Public Relations	Mike Wolterbeek	
Library	Susan Antipa	
Great Ski Race	Skip Reedy	
Valentine's Day	Debbie McMaster	
Bernie Kingery Fund	Doug Read	
Placer County Sheriff's Rep	David Dennis	
Data Processing	Leo Poppott	
Postal Services	. Kari, Bethe & Jim	



'WE PRINT LIKE THERE'S NO TOMORROW'

Kings Beach **Next to Truckee Surplus** 546-3132

Tahoe City Next to the Pharmacy 581-3132

889 Alder Avenue P.O. Box 8360 Incline Village Nevada 89450



702 831-7144

Incline Orthopaedic and Sports Medicine Clinic

A Professional Corporation

Claude P. Herman, M.D. J. Philip Maloney, M.D.



appointment to see our model please call or write P.O. Box 7080 Tahoe City (916) 583-5370



PERMIT NO. 17 CARNELIAN BAY CA 95711

Tahoe Nordic Search and Rescue Team, Inc.

Dedicated to Mountain tahoe city, ca. 95730

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

SCHROEPFER DODOWAH 5

3

 \vdash

0

3

57

5685 [POB 13 TAHOE

QUOTE OF THE MONTH

a place where everybody knows and they accept you anyway." everything about you